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CONGLETON TOWN COUNCIL 

COMMITTEE REPORTS AND UPDATES 

COMMITTEE:                                        Community & Environment 

MEETING DATE 
AND TIME 

22 September 2022  

7.00pm 
LOCATION Town Hall  

REPORT FROM  
Jackie MacArthur - Communities and Marketing Manager and Deputy Chief 
Officer 

AGENDA ITEM  

REPORT TITLE 

8 

Updates from Previous Community and Environment Committee  

Background  

This paper gives members an update on actions from reports discussed at the 
previous Community and Environment Committee. These items do not need a full 
paper and are either ongoing issues or confirmation of completion or resolution.  

The paper is for noting and is an opportunity to feedback on issues from this 
committee.  

Updates  Actions from the meeting - 28th July 2022 

 
CE/14/2223 – Congleton Skate Park.  

Since the presentation by Xander Greenwood, Congleton Town Council has 
attended a meeting with Cheshire East Council regarding the Skate Park. Cheshire 
East Council will refurbish the existing Skate Park and Congleton Town Council 
and Cheshire East Council are working together to find funding for a higher spec 
park, which would need to be in an alternative location.  

CE/15/2223 - Food and Friendship in the Town Hall  

Since the previous Community and Environment Committee, an article about the 
Food and Friendship offer in the Town Hall was published in the summer edition 
of Bear Necessities. This led to a number of volunteers coming forward offering to 
help. Mark’s Events is currently training the volunteers with the aim of launching 
an offer in October.  

CE/19/2223 – Congleton in Bloom  

The Community and Environment Committee minutes stated that the minutes of 
the 9th June would come to this meeting. There were no published notes of the 
meeting from the 9th June or the July or August meetings, as these were either 
operational meetings sorting tasks for the judging or the team debrief on the 
judging days.  

CE/22/2223 - Update on Chapel House – Known Locally as Moody Hall 

Requested that the Chief Officer, on behalf of the Town Council, writes to the 
developer and requests a meeting with themselves and the potential buyer. The 
Chief Officer has written to the developer and tried to make contact in other ways 
and is still waiting for a response.  
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CE/24/2223 - Update on 750 Year Celebration Activities 

That a formal letter is written to Jenny and John Unsworth to thank them for 
sponsoring and making the 1272 Diorama of Congleton. 

Flowers and a card were sent. The Diorama is currently on display in Congleton 
Library until Monday 26th September. A permanent place to display or store the 
exhibition piece has not been found.  

 

PROPOSALS  

 

To note the update report. 
 

 


